
City of Pflugerville

Minutes - Final - Final

City Council

6:00 PM 100 East Main Street, Suite 500Tuesday, July 9, 2019

Worksession

Call to order1.

Mayor Pro Tem Omar Peña called the worksession to order at 6:00 p.m.  

Councilmembers Doug Weiss, Jeff Marsh, Rudy Metayer, Mike Heath and Jim 

McDonald were in attendance. Mayor Victor Gonzales was absent. City 

employees attending: Sereniah Breland, City Manager; Charlie Zech, City 

Attorney; Trey Fletcher, Assistant City Manager; James Hartshorn, Assistant City 

Manager; Karen Thompson, City Secretary; Amy Good, Finance Director; 

Stephanie Nations, Budget Analyst; Jennifer Coffey, Library Director; Emily 

Barron, Planning Director; Maggie Holman, Public Information Officer; Chad 

Wood, Senior Transportation Engineer; Patricia Davis, City Engineer; Jessica 

Robledo, Police Chief; Suzette Robinson, Public Works Director; Matt 

Woodard, Water Conservation and Regulatory Manager.

Discuss only2.

2A. 2019-7665 Presentation of the proposed FY20 budget.

Ms. Breland provided an overview of the proposed budget and answered 

questions of the Council.  Ms. Good provided input. There was discussion on 

the item.

2B. 2019-7669 Discussion regarding the Capital Area Metropolitan Planning 

Organization (CAMPO) Regional Arterials Study, the MoKan/Northeast 

Subregional Plan and the Transportation Demand Management Plan.

Ms. Barron presented on the item and answered questions of Council. She 

noted that she and Chad Wood serve on the Steering Committee. Mr. Wood 

explained that the study only provides a system of ideas and concepts to be 

used if a government chooses to sponsor a project, that it does not provide a 

true plan.  Mr. Marsh stated that he likes the superbike path suggested by Mr. 

Heath years ago for the MoKan.  Mr. Heath noted a committee he served on in 

the past to address making communities more walkable and comments that 

were submitted are not noted. He stated a need to address FM 685. Mr. Metayer 

stated that it would make more sense there. Mr. Heath indicated a need to 

address connectivity.  Council discussion continued. Staff was to bring back a 

draft resolution for the Council to consider to provide the Council's positions of 

support and opposition regarding the Regional Arterials Study, the 

MoKan/Northeast Subregional Plan and the Transportation Demand 

Management Plan to be presented to CAMPO in August.
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Adjourn3.

Mr. Marsh made a motion to close the worksession. Mr. Metayer seconded the 

motion. The vote was Mr. Weiss-yes, Mr. Marsh-yes, Mayor Pro Tem Peña-yes, 

Mr. Metayer-yes, Mr. Heath-no, Mr. McDonald-yes. The motion carried. The 

worksession was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Thompson

City Secretary

Approved as presented on July 23, 2019.
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